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	Congress Poised to Wrap up FY 2009 Appropriations; Eastside Slated for Full Funding 
The much-anticipated FY 2009 Omnibus Appropriations bill – which will bring last year’s delayed appropriations season to a close – is set for final action this week in the House and Senate.  There is good news for Metro in the omnibus bill.  It fully funds the Metro Gold Line Eastside Light Rail Project at $81,600,000, identical to the President’s FY 2009 budget request.  Additionally, Metro will be on the receiving end of two Small Starts earmarks -- $332,620 for the Metro Rapid System Gap Closure Project and $9,857,097 for the Wilshire Boulevard Bus Only Lane Project.  Finally, a handful of earmarks from the bus and bus facilities program are designated for numerous municipal operators and other local entities within Los Angeles County.  

The House is expected to bring the omnibus package to the floor for final votes on Tuesday or Wednesday, with the Senate to follow shortly thereafter.  Because it is a conference report, amendments are not allowed and the vote will be on final passage.  We will keep you informed in the days ahead.
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